## DRAFT

## MAY 13, 2025

## MEADOWBROOK COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

At 6:35 pm the President, Pam Bowe, called the meeting to order. There were 7 voting members in attendance.

<u>Treasurer's report</u> Ms. Boyd spoke about using bill pay to facilitate members to pay the MCC dues and using mail merge to send individual renewal notices. After motion made and seconded the following resolution was unanimously approved:

RESOLVED, the Board authorizes Wilma Boyd to establish a bill pay system to allow members to pay MCC annual dues and to send an email to the members notifying them of the system.

<u>Emergency HUB</u> The President talked about emergency HUB activities in north Seattle and MCC's proposed activities to reestablish its emergency HUB.

<u>Nishitani Nursery Signage</u> Mr. Bubelis, Ms. Bowe, and Mr. Keefe met with Councilwoman Cathy Moore recently. She supported establishing historical signage about the former Nishitani Nursery. An ordinance would have to be approved by the City Council and Ms. Moore's assistant sent some suggested language based on a similar ordinance that was approved.

<u>Approval of Minutes</u> After motions made and seconded, the minutes of the January 21,2025 and March 26,2025 meetings were unanimously approved.

<u>Community Garden</u> Mr. Keefe reported on activities at the community garden near the Nathan Hale tennis courts. It is now in its 15th year of generating vegetables for the volunteers and thousands of pounds of food for local food banks. Volunteers are invited to join in tending the garden and taking home some of the harvest.

Neighborhood News Ms. Valerie Bunn said the Wedgewood shopping center must go through City design review and appears to be stalled. Rite Aid may close its pharmacy. Home Street bank was taken over by another bank and it is not known what will happen to the branch in Wedgewood. Santorini's restaurant has changed ownership. John Rogers elementary school is reopening this September.

The President reported Meadowbrook's Night Out will be the second Tuesday in August.

<u>Thornton Creek Alliance</u> The Vice President noted a Seattle University class will be having an educational field day on May 17th to study Thornton Creek.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.

By: Michael Reinhardt, Secretary